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Parents, Day Set 
for November 11 

The newly organized 
Association of Parents and the 
Student Association are planning 
Parents' Day, 1972 on campus 
the weekend of Nov. 11. 

Chairman of the event is Rear 
Admiral Kenneth L. Woodfin, of 
Alexandria, vice chairman for 
freshmen, in the newly organized 
Association of Parents. 

Admiral Woodfin will preside 
at the general meeting Saturday 
in Willi-am and Mary Hall at 
10 a.m. 

Alfred W. Kraft, Jr., of 
Virginia Beach, president of the 
Association of Parents, and 
President Thomas A. Graves, Jr., 
are among those who will speak 
at that time. Others on the 
program include Cornell 
Christianson, president. Student 
Association; Harold L. Fowler, 
dean. Faculty of Arts and 
Sciences; and J. Wilfred Lambert, 
vice president for student 
affairs. 

Following the general meeting, 
parents will assemble in groups 
by class for an exchange of infor¬ 
mation and a question and answer 
period. The Parent groups will 
discuss such topics as employ¬ 
ment, graduate school, grading 
at William and Mary, campus life, 
military service, academic 
options, counseling help, college 
regulations and Project Plus. 

That afternoon there will be 
a President's Open House at 
4:30 p.m. following the football 
game between William and Mary and 
East Carolina which begins at 
1:30 p.m. Fraternities and 
sororities will also hold open 
houses that afternoon. 

Saturday evening students 
will present "A Salute to 
Parents," in William and Mary 
Hall beginning at 8:30 p.m. 
This will be a potpourri of 
entertainment by students. 

While the major portion of 
the program is on Saturday, 
there are several events 
scheduled Friday, Nov. 10.  Thes§ 
include an 18th century comedy 
in William and Mary Hall at 
7:30 p.m.; followed by a 
Sinfonicron production of a 
Gilbert and Sullivan operetta 
in Phi Beta Kappa Hall, at 
8:15 p.m. (also Saturday at 
8:15 p.m.) and a Student 
Association film (The Andromeda 
Strain) in William and Mary Hall 
at 8:30 p.m. 

Friday's activities begin 
with registration from noon until 
8 p.m. in William and Mary Hall. 
There will be a basketball 
practice there at 3 p.m. 

ASouthworth 
Dies Oct. 19 

MRS.  KN0WLES MR.   KAHN 

Ruth Sheldon Knowles 
to Speak on Campus 

The Campus Environment 
Committee at the College will 
sponsor Mrs., Ruth Sheldon 
Knowles of the American 
Petroleum Institute in a lecture 
open to the public, Tuesday, 
October 31, in Washington Hall, 
Room 100 at 9:30 a.m. She will 
speak on "Energy Use and the 
Environment." 

Mrs. Knowles, who has served 
as a petroleum consultant to the 
United States, Mexican and 
Venezuelan governments, has 
visited major world trouble 
spots and has made detailed 
studies of the oil situation 
throughout the world. She has 
been a war correspondent four 
times in South Vietnam from 
1965-70, and was made an honorary 

member of the U. S. Special 
Forces' Green Berets. She has 
interviewed such outstanding 
world personalities as King 
Faisal of Saudi Arabia, President 
Suharto of Indonesia, President 
Thieu of South Vietnam, Prime 
Minister Golda Meir of Israel, 
Prime Minister Fidel Castro and 
Che Guevarra of Cuba. 

The granddaughter and daughter 
of independent oilmen, Mrs. 
Knowles is a petroleum special¬ 
ist, foreign correspondent, 
lecturer and author of the book. 
The Greatest Gamblers:    The Epic 
of American Oil Exploration. 
Her current lecture tour is part 
of the American Petroleum 
Institute's public affairs and 
educational program. 

Visiting Scholar 
Louis I. Kahn, an inter¬ 

national architect, will speak 
on "Architecture and Human 
Agreement" tomorrow in Andrews 
Hall, Room 101, at 8 p.m. His 
lecture is part of the current 
Visiting Scholars Series on 
campus, arranged in cooperation 
with the University Center in 
Virginia, Inc. 

Mr. Kahn is the Paul Philippe 
Cret professor emeritus at the 
University of Pennsylvania 
where he took his bachelor of 
architecture degree in 1924. 
Before returning to his alma 
mater to teach in 1957, his pro¬ 

fessional activities included 
the post of consultant architect 
for the United States Housing 
Authority and faculty positions 
at Yale University, Massachusetts 
Institute of Technology and the 
American Academy in Rome. He 
has received honorary fellow¬ 
ships from the Royal Society of 
Arts in London, the World 
Academy of Arts and Sciences, 
the American Academy of Arts 
and Sciences and the American 
Institute of Architects.  In 1961 
he was awarded the Graham 
Foundation Fellowship for 
Advanced Studies in the Fine 
Arts. 

Shirley Donald Southworth, 
78, professor of economics 
emeritus, of the College, died 
in a local hospital, Oct. 19. 

Mr. Southworth received his 
B.A., M.A., and Ph.D. degrees 
from Princeton University where 
he was awarded the Porter Ogden 
Jacobus fellowship, the leading 
fellowship awarded by the 
university. He served during 
World War I in the army at Base 
Hospital No. 8 in France at 
Savenay and St. Nazaire. After 
the war he returned to Princeton 
where he graduated with highest 
honors in classics. 

He served on the faculty of 
economics at Princeton, 1922-24. 
In the fall of 1924, he joined 
the faculty of the University of 
Colorado.  In 1927 he came to 
the faculty of the College of 
William and Mary. Mr. Southworth 
took a leave of absence from the 
College, June 1942-August 1945, 
to serve in the Division of 
Monetary Research, U.S. Treasury, 
Washington, D.C. 

The Southworths then returned 
to Williamsburg where Mr. 
Southworth continued on the 
faculty cf the College until his 
retirement in 1960, serving the 
last three years as Chairman of 
the Department of Economics. 

He was the author of a book. 
Branch Banking in the United 
States,  published by McGraw 
Hill, and collaborated with 
John M. Chapman of Columbia 
University in authoring Banking 
Facilities for Bankless Towns. 

He was a member of the 
Williamsburg Church of Christ, 
Phi Beta Kappa, ODK, American 
Economics Association and the 
Virginia Social Science 
Association. 

Funeral services were held at 
the Williamsburg Church of Christ 
Saturday, Oct. 21 at 2 p.m. with 
Bruce Jackson officiating. 
Burial was in Cedar Grove 
Cemetary. 

He is survived by his wife, 
Winifred West Southworth, of 
Williamsburg; and a brother, 
Walter Murray Southworth, of 
Wellsboro, Pa. 

The family has asked that 
expressions of sympathy be in 
the form of contributions to the 
Church of Christ or the College 
library. 

Two Juniors Receive Scholarships 
management major from Richmond. Two juniors, Robert C. Jones 

and Michael K. Newton, have each 
been awarded $350 scholarships 
by the Sigma Phi Epsilon 
Education Foundation. Menjbers 
of Sigma Phi Epsilon Fraternity, 
Jones is an economics major from 
Arlington and Newton, a business 

Sigma Phi Epsilon, a national 
college fraternity founded in 
1901, has 188 chapters at 
colleges and universities in 43 
states and the District of 
Columbia. 

Set Your Clock 
Daylight Saving ends- 

Eastern Standard begins - 
Sunday, Qctober 29, 2 a.m. Set 
Clocks back one hour and get an 
extra hour of sleep. 



Faculty News 
Biology 

Mitchell A. Byrd attended 
the meetings of the American 
Ornithologists' Union at the 
University of North Dakota 
in late August. 

Charlotte P. Mangum recently 
participated in symposia held in 
Austria and Holland. The 
first, entitled "Effects of 
Temperature on Heterothemic 
Organisms," was sponsored by 
the Universities of Cologne 
and Innsbruck. The second, 
"Respiratory Physiology of 
Marine Organisms.," was the 
seventh annual European 
Symposium on Marine Biology. 

Martin C. Mathcs and Bradner 
W. Coursen attended the American 
Institute of Biological Sciences 
Meetings held at the University 
of Minnesota, Minneapolis, in 
late August. 

Recent publications by C. P. 
Mangum: 

Mangum and J. M. Shick, 
"The pH of Body Fluids of Marine 
Invertebrates," Comparative 
Biochem.  and Physio.  42A: 
693-698, 1972. 

Mangum, M. J. Oakes, and 
J. M. Shick, "Rate-temperature 
Responses in Scyphozoan Medusae 
and Polyps," Marine Bio. 
15: 298-303, 1972. 

Hoffmann, R. J., and Mangum, 
"Passive Ventilation in Benthic 
Annelids," Science  176: 
1356.  1972. 

Economics 
Leonard Schifrin, chairman, 

has been appointed to the Board 
of Editors of a new economics 
journal. Industrial Organization 
Review. 

Bill Rushing, associate 
professor, discussed his paper 
entitled "Assimilation of 
Technology on the Soviet 
Economy" at the Southern 
Conference on Slavic Studies in 
Miami, October 12-14. 

Carl E. Moody, assistant 
professor, delivered a paper 
entitled "Population Growth and 
Environmental Quality" at the 
annual meeting of the Southern 
Regional Demographic Group at 
Oak Ridge, Tenn., recently. 

School of Education 
William Bullock, Jr., spoke to 

District T high school principals 
on Friday, October 6. The topic 
was "The Role of High School 
Principals in Professional 
Negotiations." 

S. Stuart Flanagan had his 
dissertation abstract expanded 
by F. Joe Crosswhite, director. 
Center for Science and 
Mathematics Education, Ohio 
State University.  It appeared 
in Investigations in Mathematics 
Education,  Vol. 5, No. 1, Winter 
1972. The abstract relates the 
effects of modem mathematics in 
the high school on students' 
achievement in college 
mathematics. 

An article entitled 
"Differentiated Staffing-- 
Different Strokes for Different 
Folks," by Bob Maidment, will 
appear in the January, 1973, 
issue of The Bulletin of the 
national Association of 
Secondary School Principals. 

Mr. Maidment's article 
summarizes a position paper 
presented earlier during the 
annual meeting of the Southern 
Association of Colleges and 
Schools in Miami Beach. 

English 
Donald L. Ball, associate 

professor, attended the annual 
conference of the North 
Carolina-Virginia College 
English Association in 
Petersburg, October 14. 

The conference was sponsored 
by Virginia State College and 
was concerned with Black 
English. 

Mr. Ball has served as a 
member of the Board of Advisors 
of the N.C.-Va. CEA for the past 
three years. 

David Jenkins, professor, has 
been invited to serve on the 
National Screening Committee for 
Fulbright-IIays Awards. He will 
chair the committee for screen¬ 
ing applicants for the United 
Kingdom and Ireland.  The 
committee will meet in Atlanta 
December 13. 

Mr. Jenkins was among the 
first group of students chosen 
for Fulbright awards in the 
United Kingdom.  He attended the 
University College of Wales, 
Aberystwyth. His Fulbright 
grant was renewed for a second 
year, 1950-51. 

Geology 
Kenneth F. Bick, professor, 

attended the Atlantic Coastal 
Plain Geological Association 
annual field trip in New Bern, 
N.C., recently. 

J. 0. Blomeke of Oak Ridge 
National Laboratories will 
present an illustrated talk at 
7:30 p.m. tomorrow in the Little 
Theatre of the Campus Center. 
Subject of the talk will be 
"Salt Mine Repository for 
Radioactive Wastes from the 
Nuclear Energy Industry." 

Mr. Blomeke's visit is 
sponsored by the Department of 
Geology. He is a visiting 
lecturer on tour of Oak Ridge 
Associated Universities. 

Government 
"Cuba's Recent Foreign Policy: 

an Analysis," an article written 
by George Grayson, associate 
professor, has been accepted for 
publication in the December 
issue of World Affairs. 

"Watergate Fizzles as Demo 
Issue," a guest column written 
by Mr. Grayson, was published on 
October 13 in The Roanoke Times. 

Law 
Dean James P. Whyte recently 

arbitrated labor disputes involv¬ 
ing MacMillan Bloedel, Inc., in 
Pine Hill, Alabama, and 
Limitorque Corporation in 
Lynchburg. 

John E. Donaldson presided at 
a seminar on "Basic Concepts of 
Estate Planning," Oct. 12 in 
Newport News as part of the 
program developed by the Newport 
News Chapter of the Virginia 
Society of CPA's. 

On October 31, Mr. Donaldson will 
speak on "Current Legislative 
Developments Affecting Estate 
Planning," for the Virginia 
Beach Estate Planning Council. 
The meeting will be held in 
Virginia Beach. 

Performers pictured left to right: Mrs. Andersen, Mrs. Peter, 
Miss Harding, Mrs. Exton and Mrs. Gonzales.  Also appearing on 
the program, but absent when the picture was taken, is Carl 
Andersen. 

Music Club Presents Concert 
The Wednesday Morning Music 

Club of Williamsburg will 
present a concert by local 
musicians Sunday at 8:15 p.m. in 
Phi Beta Kappa Hall. 

The purpose of the concert is 
to support the Williamsburg 
Youth Orchestra, children's 

concerts and to aid young 
musicians in the area. 

Tickets are $2 for adults and 
$1 for students. They may be 
obtained from members of the 
club or Mrs. Frank MacDonald, 
229-8587. 

Mathematics 
William G. Poole, Jr., 

attended the 20th anniversary 
meeting of the Society for 
Industrial and Applied 
Mathematics in Philadelphia 
recently. 

Sociology 
A paper by Gary A. Kreps (with 

Dennis Wenger) entitled "Toward 
a Theory of Community Conflict: 
Factors Influencing the 
Initiative and Scope of Conflict" 
has been accepted for publication 
in The Sociological Quarterly. 
Mr. Kreps also had papers 
accepted for publication in the 
American Behavioral Scientist. 
They are entitled "The Police 
Community Relations Movement: 
Conciliatory Responses to 
Violence" (with Jack M. Weller), 
and "Change in Crises-Relevant 
Organizations:  Police 
Departments and Civil 
Disturbances." 

R. Wayne Kcrnodle spoke to 
alumni from the Class of 1947 
at the Williamsburg Lodge on the 
occasion of their 25th 
homecoming. 

Jon S. Kerner's review of 
"Orientation and Conflict in 
Career" appeared recently in 
Contemporary Sociology,   together 
with a review of "Man and His 
Works" co-authored with Victor A. 
Liguori. Marion G. Vanfossen's 
review of "The Administrative 
Revolution" was also published 
in Contemporary Sociology. 

Theatre and Speech 
Clifford Pence, instructor 

and director of radio-television 
and James Slate, chief, 
engineering technician of radio- 
television, recently attended 
the fall meeting of the Virginia 
Television Representatives in 
Higher Education which was held 
at VPISSU at Blacksburg. 

The two-day meeting was high¬ 
lighted by a series of lectures 
by David Chapman, executive 
director of the Governor's 
Council on ETV; John Garber, 
director of the Virginia 
Division of Personnel; and 
Melvin Shaffer, director of the 
Visual Education Department 
of MCV. 

Patrick Micken, director of 
forensics, has been appointed to 
the Publications Board of the 
American Forensic Association. 
The Board reviews policy for all 
publications of the Association', 
including the'quarterly Journal 
of the American Forensic 
Association. 

A.A.U.P.to Meet 
The campus chapter of the 

A.A.U.P. will meet at 8 p.m. on 
Monday, October 30, in the Dodge 
Room of the Phi Beta Kappa Hall. 
The meeting has been called in 
response to a request from the 
Committee on a College Assembly 
to discuss the recommendation 
that an Assembly be established. 
John Selby, chairman of the 
Committee, and Vice-President 
George Healy will represent the 
Committee. 
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Bulletin 
Announcements from the Personnel Offioe will appear in the 

newly established "Bulletin" section of the Hews.     This section 
will also carry memoranda pertaining to holidays,  formerly sent 
to deans of schools and department heads. 

In November there are two legal holidays for permanent 
classified State employees; they are General Election Day, 
and Thanksgiving Day. 

Election Day falls on Tuesday, November 7, and Thanksgiving 
Day on Thursday, November 23. 

In accordance with previous holiday notices. Election Day 
should be given, as far as is practicable, to members of each 
department.  It is recognized that certain services must be 
maintained in the various departments, but these services should 
be furnished on the holiday by a minimum number of employees. 
The responsibility for determining the number of employees rests 
with the department head.  It is not a decision to be made by 
the employees of the department. 

Following the custom of the past years, all administrative 
offices of the College will be closed on Thursday, November 
23, in observance of Thanksgiving Day. A leave slip is not 
required for the taking of this day as a holiday. 

A leave slip should be submitted to the Personnel Office 
for any permanent classified employee who takes leave on Election 
Day. Permanent classified employees who are required to work 
on either of these holidays should take the compensatory leave 
earned as soon thereafter as possible in order to avoid excessive 
leave accumulation. Hourly employees who work on either of 
these two holidays will be paid at their regular hourly rates. 

Each year all permanent classified employees at the College who 
have been employed on or before September 1, receive a service 
rating. This rating is prepared annually by an appropriate 
supervisor. Each employee is rated on habits of work, amount of 
work, quality of work, cooperation, intelligence and initiative. 
Adjectival ratings are poor, fair, good, very good, and 
excellent. When an employee's service rating includes more than 
two appraisals of "fair" or any appraisals of "poor," the 
employee may not receive a merit increase. The service rating 
may or may not be discussed with the employee by the supervisor. 
This is a decision to be made by the rating official. 
Instructions for preparation of the service ratings for this year 
will be forwarded to rating officials prior to November 1. 

Placement Calendar 
EWELL HALL 

Second Floor 

Staff Profile/ Mrs. Jane Latham and 
Mrs. Diana Love 

Oct. 25    A. M. Pullen 

Oct. 25    Haskins and Sells 

Oct. 25    Boston University School 
of Law 

Oct. 26    National Institutes of 
Health 

Oct. 27    Price Waterhouse 

Oct. 27    Duke University School 
of Law 

Oct. 30    Emory University School 
of Business Administration 

Oct. 31    University of Virginia 
Graduate School of Business 

Nov.  1    HEW Audit Agency 

Accounting 

Accounting, MBA, 
Law (Tax) 

Prospective Law 
Students (Group 
Sessions) 

Chemistry, Bus. Adm., 
MBA 

Bachelors and Masters 
with Concentrations 
in Accounting and Law 

Prospective Law 
Students 

Prospective MBA 
Students 

Prospective MBA 
Students 

Business Administra¬ 
tion with minimum of 
15 hours accounting 

Stamp Club 
The Williamsburg Stamp Club 

meets the second Tuesday in each 
month at 7:30 p.m. in Fellowship 
Hall, Williamsburg Methodist 
Church. Visitors are invited. 

The Club would like donations 
of stamps for the Patrick Henry 
Hospital Fair which will be held 
next Tuesday. 

Concert Rescheduled 
The third event in the 

Collegium Musicum Series, 
scheduled for October 29, featur¬ 
ing James S. Darling at the harp¬ 
sichord, has been postponed to 
Sunday, February 25, 4 p.m. in 
the Campus Center. The Series 
is sponsored by the Department 
of Music. 

MRS. LATHAM, MR. GRAVES, MRS. LOVE 

The President's secretaries 
share an interesting and chal¬ 
lenging job. 

Mrs. Latham and Mrs. Love in 
President Graves' office in 
Ewell Hall handle a wide variety 
of tasks, keeping the top 
executive office on campus 
running smoothly. 

"Although Mr. Graves has 
tremendous responsibilities as 
President of the College, he 
rarely appears to have a worry 
in the world. His entire 
attitude of cheerfulness and 
optimism is infectious, and it 
makes the atmosphere of the 
office a delightful place to 
work," Mrs. Latham stated. 

Adding to these comments, 
Mrs. Love said, "Mr. Graves is 
so superbly organized that it 
makes our job much easier, and 
his philosophy of problems being 
'opportunities in disguise' has 
brought a new dimension to the 
office." 

Mrs. Latham joined the staff 
in 1958 as secretary to the 
director of development, who at 
that time was William F. 
Swindler. She was secretary to 
the Board of Visitors in 1962 
and joined former president 
PaschalI's staff in 1964. 

Coffee House 
Campus Ministries United is 

sponsoring a Coffee House at the 
Wesley Foundation - CaMU Student 
Center, 526 Jamestown Road, each 
Friday evening from 9 p.m. to 
midnight.  Local entertainers 
will be featured and light 
refreshments are available. 

President's Calendar 
Dates on the President's 

calendar : 
Tuesday: General Professional 
Advisory Committee Meeting, 
Richmond; 
Wednesday:  Newport News-Hampton 
Alumni Meeting; 
Thursday:  speaker for the 
Rotarians in Williamsburg; 
Friday: Norfolk Alumni Meeting; 
Saturday: Tobacco Bowl Football 
Game, Richmond; 
Sunday: tea for residents of 
Williamsburg prior to 1932; and 
Monday: visit to Principia 
College (Elsah, 111.) at the 
request of its President. 

Mrs. Latham's husband, R. 
Owen Latham, is a local realtor. 
They have a son in Richmond and 
a daughter in Colorado. Mrs. 
Latham attended William and 
Mary. She is a native of 
Richmond and a member of the 
Williamsburg Presbyterian 
Church. She is also a charter 
member of the Williamsburg 
Garden Club. Rose gardening 
and sewing are her hobbies. 

Transferring from the 
Virginia Department of Highways 
in Richmond in 1963, where she 
had worked since 1950, Mrs. 
Love joined the staff as 
secretary to Mr. Swindler. The 
next year she transferred to 
the President's Office. 

A native of Richmond, Mrs. 
Love attended Pan-American 
Business School there. She and 
her husband, Howard, a State 
auditor, are members of the 
Christadelphian Church in 
Richmond. Her hobbies are 
cooking, gardening and playing 
the piano. 

Kerner Lecture 
Edward H. Kerner, professor of 

physics at the University of 
Delaware in Newark, Del., will 
visit the physics department 
from Wednesday, Oct. 25 to 
Friday, Oct. 27. He will give 
two lectures and participate in 
a number of informal seminars. 

Mr. Kerner is a theoretical 
physicist who has recently 
become interested in the rela¬ 
tion between physical and 
biological systems. His public 
lecture on Wednesday is entitled 
"The Gibbs Ensemble and the 
Biological Ensemble" and will 
be of interest to physical and 
life__scientists alike. 

On Friday Mr. Kerner will 
give a regular physics 
colloquium on a topic which has 
fascinated physicists and 
philosophers since the time of 
Newton, the concept of action- 
at-a-distance. The talk is 
entitled "Why are Relativity and 
Quantum Theory Mismatched - An 
Action-at-a-Distance View." 

The lectures will take place 
at 4:30 p.m. in Room 109, 
William Small physical 
laboratory on Oct. 25 and 
Oct. 27. The public is cordially 
invited to attend both lectures. 



THE CALENDAR 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 24 

Freshman Caucus: CC, Room C, 6:15 p.m. 
SA Senate:  CC, Theatre, 7 p.m. 
WGM Sport Parachute Club: Organizational Meeting, Blow Gym, 

Room 5, 7 p.m. 
Fellowship of Christian Athletes:  CC, Room D, 7:30 p.m. 
Computer Short Courses:  SPSS, Jones Hall, Room 202, 7:30 p.m. 
Assoc, for Computing Machinery: Jones Hall, Room 207, 

7:30 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 25 
Boston Univ. School of Law Interviews:  CC, Room D, 

10:30 a.m. - noon 
English Concentrators 5 School of Education:  CC, Gold Room, 

4 p.m. 
Civilization Film Series: "Romance and Reality," 

Millington And., 4 p.m. 
Circle K: CC, Room C, 7 p.m. 
Lyon G. Tyler Historical Society: CC, Sit 'N Bull Room, 

7:30 p.m. 
Phi Mu Alpha Smoker:  CC, Room A, 7:30 p.m. 
Visiting Scholars:  Louis Kahn, "Architecture and Human 

Agreement," Andrews 101, 8 p.m. 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 26 
Campus Center Art Exhibit: "l<f Life," selection of litho¬ 

graphs by contemporary artists to accompanying poems by 
Walasse Ting (through Nov. 14) 

Board of Student Affairs:  CC, Room C, 4 p.m. 
Women's Field Hockey:  Varsity 5 JV vs. Old Dominion, 

Women's Athletic Field, 4 p.m. 
Holy Communion:  Wren Chapel, 5 p.m. 
Christian Science: Wren Chapel, 6:15 p.m. 
WRA Intramural Bridge Tournament:  CC, Theatre, 7 p.m. 
Computer Short Course:  APL/360, Jones Hall, Room 202, 

7:30 p.m. 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 28 
Car Rally:  Common Glory Parking Lot, 9 a.m. 
Phi Alpha Delta Picnic: Matoaka Shelter, 10 a.m. 
Organ Recital:  Wren Chapel, 11 a.m. 
Soccer:  wr,M vs. East Carolina, J.B. Terrace, 2 p.m. 

SA Film:  "M.A.S.H.," W&M Hall, 7:30 and 10 p.m. 
V,'f,M Christian Fellowship:  Christian Rock Group, "Sons of 

Thunder," Blow Gym, 8 p.m. 
Alpha Chi Onega Fall Pledge Dance:  CC, Ballroom, 9 p.m. 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 29 
Services for persons who lived in Williamsburg before 1932 

(Rev. John Bentley, presiding) Wren Chapel, 10 a.m. 
Coffee:  Wren Great Hall, 10:30 a.m. 
Westminster Orthodox Presbyterian Church:  CC, Theatre, 

11 a.m. 
Baha'i Assoc:  CC, Gold Room, 3 p.m. 
Wednesday Morning Music Club Concert:  PBK, 8:15 p.m., 

$2 - adults; $1 - students 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 30 
CW Winter Hours:  Exhibition buildings and craft shops open 

9 a.m. - 4 p.m., weekdays; 9 a.m. - 5 p.m., weekends 
A.A.U.P. (WSM Chapter):  PBK, Dodge Room, 8 p.m. 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 31 
Women's Tennis:  W&M vs. Randolph Macon (Ashland), Adair 

Courts, 3 p.m. 
Festival Film Society: "Vampyr," Millington Aud. 4 § 8 p.m. 
SA Films:  Halloween Special: 

"The House on Haunted Hill," CC, Theatre, 7 5 9 p.m. 
"The House That Dripped Blood," CC, Ballroom, 7 5 9 p.m. 

Fellowship of Christian Athletes: CC, Gold Room, 7:30 p.m. 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 27 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 1 

Classical Studies Literature Lecture: CC, Rooms A^B, 1 p.m. 
JV Football:  KF|M vs. Staunton Military Academy, Gary Field, 

3 p.m. 
Civilization Film Series: "Romance and Reality," 

Millington Aud., 8 p.m. 
Rock Concert: "Chicago," K&M Hall, 8 p.m. 
Coffee House: Campus Ministries Student Center, 

526 Jamestown Road, 9 p.m. 

Soccer: W5M vs. Univ. of Va., J.B. Terrace, 3 p.m. 
Visiting Scholars:  Seymour Lipset, Social Sciences, Room 20, 

3:30 p.m. 
English 208 Film:  Andrews Aud., 4 p.m. 
Civilization Film Series:  "Man - The Measure of All Things," 

Millington Aud., 4 p.m. 
Alpha Lambda Delta Initiation:  CC, Room B, 6 p.m. 
Circle K:  CC, Room C, 7 p.m. 
Marshall-Wythe Law Wives:  CC, Theatre, 7:30 p.m. 
Computer Short Course: Plotter, Jones Hall, Room 202, 

3:30 p.m. 

Classified Advertisements 
For Sale 

Twin box springs and mattress, 
less than one year old, $30. 
Brass headboard, twin size, $15. 
Two black vinyl dinette chairs, 
$5 each.  Bright green vinyl 
beanbag chair; very comfortable, 
$20. Call 595-1280 after 6 p.m. 

1964 Buick 4 door special, 
excellent; used typewriter; 
washing machine; electric dryer, 
Frigidaire; air conditioner; 
room oil furnace. Call after 
4:30 p.m., 229-7191, 
G. K. Davies 

Electric typewriter. Smith 
Corona, portable with 12 in. 
carriage, very good condition. 
3 1/2 lb. dacron filled Sleeping 
Bags, can be zipped together to 
make 1 large bag, excellent 
condition.  Large maple 3 drawer 
chests, 42X20X32 sturdy but need 
refinishing. Walnut dining 
table, 42 in., square, extends 
to 96 in. Matching walnut 
chairs with cane backs, genuine 
leather seats.  Bed spread, gold 
cotton. Miscellaneous household 
goods.  Electric Broom, Hoover, 
almost new. Teak coffee table. 
Hair dryer. Sears, good con¬ 
dition. 4X8 ft. plywood work 
table, good condition.  If 
interested call 220-0143. 
1968 General Electric automatic 
Coppertone 40" range. Two 
ovens.  Excellent condition. 
$225. Call:  229-0860. 

Winter house plants for sale. 
Contact R. Maccubbin, 229-8265. 

1970 Camaro. V8 engine, floor 
shift, magnum 500 mag wheels, 
Firestone white letter tires, 
dual exhaust, front disc brakes, 
factory installed air shock 
absorbers, 8 track tape player 
with four speakers, silver ex¬ 
terior, black interior, excel¬ 
lent condition throughout, 
39,000 miles, asking $2,000. 
Call 220-0925 after 5 p.m. 
Sony TC-366 reel to reel stereo 
tape deck, used approximately 
10 hours - as new, retail $250 - 
will sell for $175. 
T. J. Sullivan, 220-0432 after 
6 p.m. 

1970 18 ft. fiberglass boat, and 
•70 Chrysler 120 h.p. outboard, 
•70 Fleet Captain Tilt Trailer. 
Complete with top, side and aft 
curtains.  Boat has all C. G. 
safety equipment, carpets, 
instruments, new prop, 4 gas 
tanks, skis. Only 134 hrs. on 
motor. Excellent condition, 
kept in covered shed all year, 
^hone 851-2222 after 6 p.m., 
anytime on weekends. 

For International Circle 
cottage on Boundary Street, 
9 X 12- rug. Anyone having a 
rug they would like to donate 
is asked to contact Gary E. 
Smith, modern languages 
department. 

For Circle K club preschool in 
Chickahominy. Anyone who can 
donate used tricycles, samll 
chairs, rugs, or easels, please 
contact Amanda Linden at 
ext. 356 or leave them at the 
Circle K office on South 
Boundary Street. 

Found 
A PANTS SUIT OUTFIT ON RICHMOND 
ROAD., across from the Wren 
Building - Owner may claim by 
identifying. Call 229-2032 after 
5:30 p.m. or 229-3000, Ext. 240. 

Bicycle Repairs 
3-5-10 speed and conventional. 
48 hr. service. Pick-up and 
delivery. Phone 229-4893 or 
229-0344. 

Wanted 
Needed for rent:    Three bedroom 
house from approximately 
December 19 thru 26  for 
visiting couple from Hawaii who 
need a Williamsburg Christmas. 
Call Mrs.   Brooks,  229-1836. 

Nice home wanted for two female 
guinea pigs.    Call:     229-3592. 
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